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Dear Ten Mile Community Church and Family and Friends,  

  

We are now back in the Philippines after our 5 weeks in Idaho. It was great to be at 10 Mile 

and see family and friends for the first time in 4 years!   

Praise God!   

 

I was blessed and encouraged in many ways during our trip to the US and we came back 

refreshed and ready to return to our ministry and church.  

Associate Pastor Ramon and our ministry team did a great job keeping the fires burning 

while we were gone even hosting a VBS with over 80 kids attending.  

 
  

Joanne and I are mostly recovered from the jetlag 

by now 😉 

We are already very busy catching up and planning 

for the coming days!  

Most of you have seen our update video by now 

that brought you up to date on the progress of the 

ministry here including our recent mass wedding for 

19 couples!  

If not, here is the link to the video: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BVuNKC0gj-o 

 

I would also like to share some of the ministry 

plans for the coming months! 

 

• Assoc Pastor Ramon is finishing a series “Go Ye” on personal evangelism and discipleship. The 

attendees of this course will be awarded certificates in a couple of weeks. As a part of this we are 

planning some home Bible studies to start up.  

• We will be signing a MOA with TESDA a government sponsored skills training for the local people 

hosted and partially taught by LCCC 

• Tomorrow we will begin 2 days of workshops with the Philippines Dept of Education to implement 

Biblical values-based education in Public Schools of Zambales. 

• LCCC is now a locally affiliated branch of the TUE Bible College and we will begin hosting and teaching 

in September.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BVuNKC0gj-o
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• We have added a new scholar sponsorship for Mary Ann Flores!  

LCCC will support her costs for high school on Pangasinan as she enters her 2nd year of High School this 

month.  
 

We are praying that with our ongoing mission and evangelism 

training in LCCC that we will be able to get more volunteers to 

join our campus ministry in schools within Laoag and neighboring 

areas as well as to start more Bible Study groups in the houses of 

our members.  I really thank God that we have now started in our 

Church… our Night of Worship every Friday and our Youth Service 

every Saturday.   

God willing, by next month, we can start our monthly Aeta 

Community Ministry.   

ALL FOR THE GLORY OF GOD!  

 

We are all very excited at the prospect of hosting the Ten Mile 

Mission Team here next year!  We are already making plans and 

looking at venues for Youth camp and VBS for a joint gathering of 

all of the LCCC youth outreach ministries!  
 

  

Other Matters for Prayer  

*Our health! 
*Our young worship Team and band!    
*Maintenance and painting of the church 
*Bible School students and teachers!  

*Church workers/Volunteers 

* A Long Term missionary from TMCC         

 
 
  

 

God Bless you all and thank you all for your love, 

prayers and support! 

 

In His Service,  
Pastor Roy James Grimm and Joanne Amores Grimm 

  
Laoag Community Christian Church  
Cabangan, Zambales, Philippines  


